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28" Annual MANA Meeting FEBRUARY 28™ STUDY SESSION
ON CODE ENFORCEMENT
Monday—March 6, 2006
7.00 PM As a sure sign that things have gotten better, the City of
" Boulder is having a study session on Zoning and Code en-
South Broadway Church of the Nazarene forcement Issues at the end of February (the 28", 6:00PM,
FeIIowship Hall — in basement Council Chambers). Code enforcement issues are things
like noise, trash, weeds, and unshoveled sidewalks. The
300 S. Broadway study session signifies improvement because in years past
a Council committee met monthly to discuss code enforce-
APPETIZERS & BEVERAGES PROVIDED ment issues.
BRING A DESSERT TO SHARE Although some parts of town have reported this was the
worst fall ever for nuisance issues, the general feeling
Aaenda: around Martin Acres is that things have been a little better
g ' this year than in the past. MANA will be represented at the
o Vote on bylaw amendment study session, and some of us are being interviewed by a
o Elect Steering Committee consultant gathering information prior to the study session.
« Open Mic So if you have something you would like Council (or staff) to
P . consider, please pass it along to Mark Stangl or Steve
» Foosball, ping-pong Clason and they will make sure council hears about it.
: . Unfortunately, no public input is allowed at study sessions,
Quesﬁons. Stev.e Clason’ 3/494.8285 or so unless council changes it to a full meeting we won't be
president@martinacres.org able to voice our own opinions.

Every March, for 28 years, the Martin Acres Neighborhood Association has met to elect new officers and committee
chairs, to consider changes to our bylaws and to discuss issues worthy of attention during the next year. Any person 18
years of age or older who lives in the area bounded by Baseline, Broadway, Table Mesa Drive and U.S. Highway 36 is a
member of MANA. Each member has one vote. We invite you to join us on Monday, March 6™ at 7:00PM at the South
Broadway Church of the Nazarene to continue that tradition. You're especially invited if you have an inkling that you would
like to get a little involved in neighborhood activities. We have rarely had enough activists to take advantage of the oppor-
tunities for activism, and encourage you to be more engaged, even if just a little.

At the MANA annual meeting March 6 we will be considering a change to our bylaws that would remove the five area
leaders from the Steering Committee. With the change, the Steering Committee would consist of the officers and commit-
tee chairs only, and therefore of 9 members instead of the current 14. We are proposing the change reluctantly. It's
clearly better to have more people rather than fewer making decisions for the group, but two trends suggest that the
change will be beneficial.

Although the position of area leader was originally envisioned as an activist position, over the years, maybe for as long as
a decade, the role of the area leader has come to be almost exclusively to distribute our newsletters to the block leaders.
Most of the area leaders prefer it that way. Since distributing the newsletter is important, we don't want to dissuade people
from doing the job by applying pressure that they come to Steering Committee meetings, which most of the area leaders
have no interest in.

Also, almost all volunteer organizations in the US are experiencing reduced activism, and MANA is no exception. Our
bylaws require a quorum of 50% of the Steering Committee to conduct business, and in the last year we did not make a
quorum for several months in a row, making it difficult to disburse funds and reimburse expenses for neighborhood pro-
jects and events.

Reducing the Steering Committee from 14 to 9 would reduce a quorum from 7 to 5, giving us a better shot at making a
quorum every meeting, allowing us to conduct our business more efficiently. We're not at all settled on making this
change and would be very interested in your thoughts. You can contact the MANA President, Steve Clason at 303-494-
8285 or president@martinacres.org if you have any thoughts, or just bring them to the annual meeting March 6".

MANA Annual Meeting Ballot:

#1. Amend MANA bylaws, ARTICLE VI - ORGANIZATION, 1.2. Steering Committee:
FROM — “The Steering Committee shall consist of the officers of the Association, the coordinators of the standing
committees, and the representatives of the Martin Acres areas.”
TO — “The Steering Committee shall consist of the officers of the Association and the coordinators of the standing
committees.

#2. Nominations taken from the floor for the following Steering Committee offices:

President

Vice President

Secretary

Treasurer Area Leaders: [should #1 not pass]
Zoning/Code Area 1A:

VOICE Newsletter Editor Area 1B:

VOICE Distribution Coordinator Area 2:

Special Events Coordinator Area 3:

Beautification Area 4.




Sharing & Matching

Ads are $10.00 for the first 3 lines, $2.50 per line thereafter. Contact Jan at 3/494.8285 or email VOICE@martinacres.org by
April 1 [no foolin’] to place your ad for the May 2006 VOICE.

"Always exceeding your expectations." Sally Anderson Cold-
well Banker Real Estate Broker. For more info on selling or
buying a new home, please contact 3/931.2677.

Paul Carter Painting
Martin Acres Resident, Interior & Exterior
Neighborhood references available! 3/494.5362

Mark Stangl P.E., NACHI Member and D-9 contractor is of-
fering Real Estate Inspection services for buyers, sellers,
and agents. Call 3/499.3163.

Portrait & Wedding Photography. Beautiful, expressive
portrait, wedding & event photography. Christina Kiffney
Photography 3/749.8971 or christina@ck-photography.net

Remodel & Repair. 30 yrs exp. Kitchens, bathrooms, base-
ments, tile, electric, plumbing, carpentry, drywall. From $25/
hr 3/931.4330.

Happy Tots Home Child Care: Need time 4 errands, exer-
cise, rest? 2 spaces open for small (4 total) group. M/W ~8-
12. EMT cert! Lea 3/596.5529 or lea.stenerson@gmail.com.

Animal Lover?? So are we. PAW POWER is a home and
pet care service right in your neighborhood. We offer single
to multiple visits per day to walk, play with, and love your
pets. Going away? We can provide house sitting services as
well. 3/946.3190 or pawpower@fourleggediove.com.

Ballroom Dance classes w/Tom Masterson: Sundays, Feb
26-Mar 19: Tango 5:30-6:45p; Continuing ballroom 6:50-
8:10p; Swing 8:15-9:30p. 3/499.6363/www.danceophile.com

Mama Mojo Fitness: fun, personal programs. Will come to you
w/equip & can help watch child. Exp. fithess consul/coach. Lea
Stenerson Koons, M.S. 3/596.5529 or
lea.stenerson@gmail.com.

McGregor's Garden Preschool

3/499.9341 3535 Eastman Ave, 7:30 - 5:00 M-F.

Very active, loving care in happy home near Martin Park. Hus-
band - wife team, both former elementary teachers. Lots of
outdoor exploration and imaginative freeplay. Full preschool
program 9-3. Healthy home-cooked meals. Field trips, music,
art, stories, science, gymnastics, dance. Fun for your child,
peace of mind for you. Celebrating our 15" year.

Private Chef specializing in a vegetarian/alternative cuisine but
also thoroughly trained in classical french cuisine. Call to hear
more about how | can make your life easier and how you can
be eating better today. Monique 3/583.0481.

BASS LESSONS with Local Professional
All Ages and Levels Welcome
Jim at 720.201.3423

A Touch of Wellness Charlene Thompson offers pet care
services, including: doggie day care, boarding, and home
made, organic food. She also represents healthcare products:
Multipure, Nikken, & Melaluca. Call 3/499.3660.

COMPLEMENTARY Mary KAY skin care class just register on
my site: www.marykay.com/camillehook. Enjoy the #1 skin
care product in the US. Camille Hook, 3/947.8481.

South Broadway Church of the Nazarene will be
hosting a community safety awareness program
on Wednesday, March 8th at 3:15pm. The pro-
gram is for elementary aged children. A represen-
tative of the Boulder Police Department will be
there to present information about "Stranger
Danger". A local nurse will teach how to "fight
germs". There will also be an EMS volunteer to
talk to and an EMS vehicle to see. For more infor-
mation contact Christina Wineland, children's
pastor, at 494-8810.

MANA OFFICERS & STEERING COMMITTEE

President: Steve Clason
president@martinacres.org 494.8285
Vice P: Mark Stangl vp@martinacres.org 499.3163
Secretary: Christiane Audi-Sammoury
secretary@martinacres.org
Treasurer: Bennett Scharf
treasurer@martinacres.org 499.5119
Zoning/Code: Jim Fuller
codes@martinacres.org 554.5667
VOICE Editor: Jan Clason
VOICE@martinacres.org 494.8285
VOICE Distribution Coordinator: Maureen Maloney
distribution@martinacres.org 494.2580
Special Events: Bill Flinchbaugh,
events@martinacres.org, 931.3443
Beautification: VACANT
Area Leaders:
Area 1A: Martin Dr.—Table Mesa—Park & School—
S. 44™ Megan Leben areala@martinacres.org
499.2324
Area 1B: Martin Dr.—Table Mesa—US 36 N&E side
S. 42" Jim Petri arealb@martinacres.org 494.1070
Area 2: Martin Dr.—US36—N&W side S. 42"%; Betty
Schweikert area2@martinacres.org 499.6909
Area 3: Martin Dr.—Martin Park/School S. Broad-
way—Ash, Megan Reed area3@martinacres.org
720.304.0544
Area 4: Martin Dr.—27th Way—Moorhead-Ash,;
Terry Snyder area4@martinacres.org 494.9040

By MANA Annual
i _"T , Easter Egg Hunt
-;:-f"l % Saturday, April 1I5™ - 10am
et vl e N at Martin Park.

Thank you to Christina Vineland, the new chil-
dren's pastor from South Broadway Church of
the Nazarene, who will be heading up this event.
She is looking for volunteers to help provide
goodies to fill the eggs and folks to fill and hide
the eggs at the park.

If you can help or if you know of
a Scout or Brownie troop who
might be interested in this com-

munity service opportunity,
please contact Christina at

494-88I0 or at kidspastorl8@msn.com.

Get Connected

Subscribe to the neighborhood
email list
by visiting www.martinacres.org




